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Welcome and Introductions

Manny Guantez welcomed everyone.  The meeting was called to order and the minutes from November were reviewed and tentatively approved.  However, final approval will occur at the next meeting if quorum is met.
DAS Report

Lew Borsellino discussed Drug Court and stated that currently there are no revisions on the Letters of Agreement.  DAS can continue to move forward this year.  Even though there is no new money, they do not have to restrict caps.

There was a conversation about Drug Court particularly the fact that there are so many sanctions. Vicki believed that this issue was vicinage specific and Raquel and Vicki recommended that this issue be brought to the local teams and also to Marcia Matthews.

In addition, Lew discussed that State Parole Board is currently maxed out, whereas previously it had been underutilized.

Discussion

There was discussion about the Hybrid policy.  Raquel explained that this policy had some advantages — 1) it enables both DAS and the providers to recognize early warning signs, 2) It keeps the money in the agency contract while they are working on the issues.

DHS DAS contract language allows DAS to take money out of the provider contract if they are underutilized and Hybrid gives a chance to work with the struggling agency for six months before losing the funds.

Currently the impact on the agencies: 13 on Hybrid; of the 13, 7 have reached the six month review and three are compliant.  Eleven have not, and the slots have been permanently reduced (just the slots of the Hybrid).  If there is a FFS network, recouped resources can be put in the FFS network.  Once DAS has the Fiscal Agent up and running they will be looking for more FFS opportunities.

Hybrid is a tool to manage better so that there is no underutilization.  Mollie states that this is a challenge, but it gives the opportunity to begin to look at vacant beds and empty chairs.  She gave an example of how the Juvenile Justice Commission (JJC) adolescent beds were empty, yet South Jersey Initiative (SJI) was running out of money.  Mollie also discussed that DAS is doing 360 reviews on every modality, and that DAS started with residential and child welfare modality (woman, children and adolescents)

Mollie advised that DAS is paying closer attention to utilization.

There was some discussion about the duplication of the Roster, NJSAMS and, in addition, the CPSAI tracking form.

1115 Medicaid Waiver

Raquel provided information on the 1115 Medicaid waiver and advised the members that there was a conference call on December 14, 2009.

This waiver basically affects the aged, blind, disabled, the General Assistance (GA) population, and the Dual eligible’s.

One of the proposals included in the waiver is that the GA population’s medical services are currently funded by state dollars. Medicaid wants to control the Medicaid costs.  Medicaid would move GA medical benefits to a care management model.  The recipients would receive their health care through a care manager (care coordinator). There would be no limit of care (they currently are heavy utilizers of the ER).  The requirement of this would be the Accountable Care Management Entity (ACME) which would have to coordinate GA recipients medical services and provide linkages to recipients mental health and substance abuse services.  Currently GA medical services are funded with only State resources and this model would allow for greater federal financial participation for medical and substance abuse treatment services for GA recipients.   

There was discussion on how this would affect the SAI.  Medicaid does not intend to change the SAI.  The ACME will have a linkage to the SAI as the majority of SAI clients are GA recipients.  

The DHS is going out to bid for the ACME.  Although the deadline to get comments to the Federal Government was the 14th, the Deputy Commissioner over Medicaid, Janine Bender, has asked for comments ASAP.  She asked that the comments be sent to Raquel and Raquel will forward them to her.

Subcommittee Reports

Work Force Development

Liz Conte reminded everyone that there is a Free Legal Standard Training through NJPN.  She also states that the NJ Prevention Conference, which is March 5, 2010, will have some treatment workshops.  Liz stated that there were two CCS classes coming up and advised that NJPN was recruiting for trainers.

Mollie advised that there will be another NIATx Action Campaign.  She also stated that there are weekly webinars and data.

The next PAC meeting will be held on January 15, 2010.

